VOICES



Journal Editor: John Warkentin, Ph.D., M.D.

Associate Editor Tom Leland, M.D.

Director of AAP Publications: Henry Guze, Ph.D.

Associate Director Publications: Margaretta K. Bowers, M.D.

Alexander Jasnow, Ph.D.

Advertising Manager: Bill J. Barkley, Ph.D.

THE ART AND SCIENCE OF PSYCHOTHERAPY

A Journal published by the American Academy of Psychotherapists

2905 PEACHTREE RD., N.E. ATLANTA, GA. 30305

March 8, 1966

Managing Editor (Subscriptions): Dr. Carl A. Whitaker 3422 Lake Mendota Drive Madison, Wisconsin

Editorial Board: Cornelius F. Beukenkamp, Jr., M.D. Dear Carl:

Margaretta K. Bowers, M.D. Arthur Burton, Ph.D. Carl W. Christensen, M.D. Ruth C. Cohn, M.A. Bingham Dai, Ph.D. Albert Ellis, Ph.D. Paul Z. Frisch, Ph.D. Robert A. Harper, Ph.D. John S. Kafka, M.D. Harold Lindner, Ph.D. Hugh Mullan, M.D. Jule Nydes, M.A. Walter E. O'Connell, Ph.D. Wilfred Quaytman, Ph.D. Jerome M. Schneck, M.D. J. Edward Taylor, M.D. Carl A. Whitaker, M.D.

John Warkentin and I have just seen an advance copy of Issue #3 of VOICES, entitled "TENDERNESS". You will be receiving your copy in about two weeks. We think it is an excellent Issue and hope you will be pleased with it. We warmly welcome your comments, criticisms, and suggestions. Again, thank you for your continued support of the new venture in psychotherapeutic journalism.

Issue #4 ("KEEPING THE THERAPIST ALIVE") went to the printer on schedule and is due out in June, 1966. It too, promises to be an interesting Issue. Thank you for your quick response to our call for papers on "Vacations" and "The Therapist's Home".

We are now hard at work on Issue #5 ("MARRIAGE")--editorial deadline April 30, 1966; and Issue #6 ("DREAMS AND FANTASIES") -- editorial deadline August 30, 1966. We are in the process now of long-range soliciting and will certainly welcome original articles by you for future Issues which include the following topics: "SEXUAL PERVERSIONS", "PARTNERS IN PSYCHOTHERAPY", "PHOBIAS", "ETHICS AND MORALITY", "CHILDREN IN THERAPY and "THE OLDER PATIENT". Thank you in advance for your attention to this general call for papers.

For our immediate next Issue, "MARRIAGE", we would like you and Muriel to consider collaborating together on a brief article that you think would interest readers of VOICES. The keynote here, of course, is that this would be an article by a husband and wife about some aspects of the marriage of psychotherapists or the spouse's reaction to her husband's profession, etc. We think that anything you agree on mutually to write about would be of interest to our readers and, for that reason, leave the subject matter flexible. editorial deadline is only about seven (7) weeks away.

This letter then is a brief progress report on VOICES and to let you know that we continue to appreciate your contributions. We look forward to an Editorial Board meeting at some time in the future and, until then, we will see you at national meetings.

Sincerely,

Tom W. Leland Associate Editor